



## **State Water Resources Control Board**

OCT 2 5 2018

Ms. Jennifer Didlo President, AES Southland 690 North Studebaker Road Long Beach, CA 90803

Dear Ms. Didlo:

RE: REQUEST FOR INFORMATION FOR ONCE-THROUGH COOLING INTERIM MITIGATION MEASURES PAYMENT CALCULATION FOR ALAMITOS GENERATING STATION

On May 4, 2010, the State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) adopted the statewide Water Quality Control Policy on the Use of Coastal and Estuarine Waters for Power Plant Cooling (Policy). The Policy requires owners and operators of power plants to implement measures to mitigate interim impingement and entrainment impacts resulting from their cooling water intake structures. The interim mitigation period commenced on October 1, 2015, and continues up until owners and operators achieve final compliance with the Policy. As described in Resolution No. 2015-0057, the State Water Board will calculate the interim mitigation payment annually until AES Southland's Alamitos Generating Station comes into compliance with the Policy.

This letter serves as a request for information that will be used to calculate the interim mitigation payment for Alamitos Generating Station for the operating period of October 1, 2017, through September 30, 2018. Please submit the following information for Alamitos Generating Station to Julie Johnson at the State Water Board within 60 days of receipt of this letter:

- Monthly and total intake volume for October 1, 2017, through September 30, 2018.
- 2. Actual annual impingement data in total pounds from October 1, 2017, through September 30, 2018, or newly available impingement data since October 1, 2017.

If you have questions regarding this information request, please contact Julie Johnson at (916) 341-5687 (Julie.Johnson@waterboards.ca.gov) or Katherine Faick at (916) 445-2317 (Katherine.Faick@waterboards.ca.gov).

Sincerely,

Eileen Sobeck Executive Director

## cc via email:

Mr. Weikko Wirta, Weikko.Wirta@aes.com

Mr. Jonathan Bishop, Johnathan.Bishop@waterboards.ca.gov

Ms. Karen Mogus, Karen. Mogus@waterboards.ca.gov

Mr. Michael Lauffer, Michael.Lauffer@waterboards.ca.gov

Ms. Marleigh Wood, Marleigh. Wood@waterboards.ca.gov

Mr. Paul Hann, Paul. Hann@waterboards.ca.gov

Ms. Katherine Faick, Katherine.Faick@waterboards.ca.gov

Ms. Hope A. Smythe, Hope.Smythe@waterboards.ca.gov